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Dates for your diary 

Sunday 20th - Friday 25th May 2018 

¶ Visit to La Cala Spain -  

            Selected Year 5 

Tuesday 22nd May 2018 

¶ Reception Morocco visit               
Museum of London Docklands 

¶ Year 5 visit to IntoUniversity - 
Madagascar 

Thursday 24th May 2018 

¶ Reception Tanzania visit  

 Museum of London Docklands 

¶ Year 5 IntoUniversity  

 Focus day - New Zealand 

Friday 25th May 2018 

¶ Reception Pyjama Day  

 Fundraising Ã1 donation 

Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 

This weekendôs BTHL 18th / 19th / 20th May 
 

Ramadan begins this week and adult Muslims around the world will be taking part in ritual fasting and  
abstinence for 30 days (if they are able to). 

 
Is there something in your life that you should give up? 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Well Done Year 6! 

The children in Year 6 were absolute 
stars this week during the SATs tests 
and in the build-up.  They studied hard 
by attending booster sessions, came in 
early this week to help be prepared, were patient and tried their 
best every day.  We are all so proud of them and the efforts 
they have put in and will now wait to see how well they have all 
done. 

I also want to mention the whole Year 6 team ï senior leaders, teachers, teaching as-
sistants, and everybody who helped out with the boosters and the Easter classes.  They 
have worked like Trojans to make sure the children were as prepared as they could be 
for tests.  Their commitment and dedication is amazing and lovely to see. 

 

Traffic Outside School and Parking 

Can I please request that parents do not park their cars directly outside the school 
gates, on the zig-zag markings, yellow lines or within the disabled bays if you or your 
child do not have a disability.  We have over 900 children in this school and we want 
them all to be able to travel to and from school in safety.   

 

I have to say that on some days, Masterman Road is a gridlocked 
traffic jam and an accident waiting to happen.  If cars are parked in 
places they are not supposed to, then the visibility of children 
crossing the road is compromised and the likelihood of something 
awful happening is increased.  If you do not need to drive, then 
please think about childrenôs safety and walk to school.  If you do need to drive, leave 
earlier and find a designated place to park that does not cause issues outside school. 

 

Litter 

If you bring snacks into school for your child at the end of the school day, please wait 
until you have left the school before giving it to your child, or ensure that any wrappers, 
packets or other waste, are placed into a bin.  On some days the school looks like a 
rubbish tip when the playground has emptied.  We would appreciate your support in 
keeping our lovely school tidy. 

 

 

 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Mr Reid 

Tempest Class Photos Day 

Monday 21st May 2018 

Curriculum Assemblies 
Wednesday 23rd May 2018 

9.30 am-Y3 South Africa/Y4 India 
2:00 pm-Y3 Ghana/ Y4 Tibet 

 
Thursday 24th May 2018 
9.30am-Y3 Zimbabwe/ 
Y4 Bangladesh 

2:00 pm -Y3 Namibia/ Y4 China 

 

Half-Term Holiday 

SCHOOL CLOSED FROM: 

Monday 28th May ï 1st June 2018  

Half-Term activity 
28th May ï 1st June 2018 

Bike ability Y5 & Y6 

(selected pupils) 

SCHOOL RE-OPENS ON: 

Monday 4th June 2018 



 

  News from Upper phase 
     Year 3 

Birthdays  

This week we celebratedé  

Nana & Shayla  

This term, Year 3 has leapt back in time to learn about Ancient Rome. In English, the children have 

been learning about myths. They began the half term reading Romulus and Remus, a myth about the 

founding of Ancient Rome. Upon reading this, they were able to derive moral lessons from the story as 

well as make inferences about the motives of the characters. The children also retold the story using 

descriptive words and dramatic performance which enabled them to write some great descriptive par-

agraphs using point, evidence and explain. The term will conclude with writing poems using figurative 

language. 

Our wider curriculum question for this half term is What was it like to live in Ancient Rome? The chil-

dren enjoyed finding out about what everyday life was like for Romans. This included exploring the 

social hierarchy of Ancient Rome and learning about a very different lifestyle for children growing up 

during the time. As part of the project, the children have been putting their stitching skills into practice 

through creating Roman purses using fabric: the trickiest part was threading the needle but with per-

severance all children managed to do this.  

 

Mathematics learning this half term has focused on getting to grips with fractions. The children have explored frac-

tions in different, practical ways to deepen their understanding. They can add and subtract fractions and many chil-

dren are relishing the opportunity to broaden their understanding by tackling óspicyô challenges, which often require 

them to explain their thinking to show understanding. 

Science has been packed full of learning about our natural environment. In particular, the children have learnt about 

the life cycle of a flowering plant and are able to identify the features of a flowering plant and their function. The chil-

dren have explored water transportation through a celery investigation involving coloured water and they have also 

investigated how light affects plant growth by planting and monitoring cress seeds in different light conditions. In ad-

dition, they have made observations of flowering plants and insects, identifying why species are only found during 

particular seasons. 

To top off all of this magnificent learning, the Year 3 children visited Kew Gardens. It was a gloriously sunny day and 

the children were able to find out about the conditions needed for different plant species, how plants are used for 

medicinal purposes and different products that can be made from bamboo.  

 



 

 

              Attendance 
   08/05/2018— 11/05/2018 

Term time leave: 

 

ñChanges in the law mean that the Headteacher no 

longer has discretion to allow pupils to take term time 

leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you 

will receive a fine of Ã60 per child per parent if paid 

within 21 days. If this fine were not paid within the time 

limit, the penalty would rise to Ã120 which must be paid 

within 28 days.  

  This means that the mum will be fined Ã60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined Ã60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance 

and  punctuality. They look at persistent absence and 

lateness. If your child has attendance of 90% or less 

they are deemed persistent absences and we are asked 

to follow this up and refer to the Local Authority who 

could take you to court. At court, the penalty is either a 

very large fine of up to Ã2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they 

are very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT 

OF SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait 

until the holidays.ôô      Miss Anjum - Attendance Officer  

Well done to Australia and Argentina classes who have 

the highest attendance of 100%. I have highlighted Cuba 

AM and Dominica PM whose attendance has been far too 

low. 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100%  and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Please remember to send your child to  

school every day. 

Class  % Attend  

Antigua AM 94.2 

Barbados PM 95.7 

Cuba AM  80.8  

Dominica PM  89.3  

Egypt 98.3 

Cameroon 96.3 

Tanzania 95.8 

Morocco 98.2 

England 93.3 

Ireland 99.2 

Scotland 96.3 

Wales 95.4 

Belgium 99.2 

Italy 97.1 

Poland 98.8 

Spain 99.1 

Ghana 93.8 

Namibia 93.3 

South Africa 97.5 

Zimbabwe 89.2 

Bangladesh 96.4 

China 96.3 

India 95.4 

Tibet 97.9 

Australia  100  

Japan 95.9 

Madagascar 97.4 

New Zealand 96.3 

Argentina  100  

Brazil 96.7 

Chile 98.3 

Peru 98.8 

Totals  96.4  



 

 

       Other Information 

     

Menu - Week 3 

YOGA with Sarah  

  Where: Brampton Primary School 

When: Saturday mornings  

Time: 9am-10am    

 Start date: Saturday 24th February 2018 

 

First lesson is free! 

 

  Please pre-book with Sarah to avoid  

disappointment and bring your own mats if 

possible as mats are limited. 

No previous experience  needed. . . 

 Email: Citytherapeutics@gmail.com  

or text Sarah on 07960585277 to  

reserve your space  

mailto:Citytherapeutics@gmail.com

